

# Dosbarth Seren: September 2021

Dear pupils, parents and families,

Welcome back! I hope that you have all have a wonderful summer break and are ready for the year ahead!







#### What will be learning about?

In English we will be learning about recount writing and story writing. We will be doing tasks to help improve our handwriting, spelling and writing skills. Parents can help by encouraging pupils to develop their literacy skills outside of school by reading and writing when possible.

In maths we will be looking at place value, the four operations, money and fractions as well as other mathematical skills.

Our topic this year will aim to answer the question 'Were

The Tudors terrible or terrific?'

## The Y5/6 team and bubble

I (Mr Roe) am the class teacher for Dosbarth Seren and am supported by Mrs Gaines in class. Mrs K Lewis will teach the class every Wednesday.

The three Y5/6 classes (Seren, Haul and Enfys) are one bubble. This allows pupils to mix freely at breaktime. This will also allow us some flexibility for staff and pupils to work across the three classes as time progresses.

#### Are you connected on dojo?

l on dojo?

We use class dojo to celebrate achievements and updates. If you are not connected please use the following link to sign up to the Dosbarth Seren dojo. <a href="https://www.classdojo.com/invite/?c=CDZ3SX6">https://www.classdojo.com/invite/?c=CDZ3SX6</a>



- After school clubs information coming soon!
- October 11<sup>th</sup> / 12<sup>th</sup> Online parental meetings
- Monday 11<sup>th</sup> October World mental health day

We will be sharing more diary dates in the coming weeks.

## <u>Useful websites</u>

www.usgolbrunteg.com https://ttrockstars.com/

https://hwb.gov.wales/ http://www.ictgames.com/

https://hourofcode.com/uk/learn www.sumdog.com

https://www.hhc.co.uk/hitesize/levels/zhr9wmn



#### Reminders

Each day - Please bring in suitable outdoor clothing for the weather (change of clothes)

Pupils also need a water bottle that is taken home at the end of each day.

Pupils to wear PE clothes in on a Friday.

Please remember to book your meals on parentpay for school dinners. (This can be done for up to a fortnight in advance, pupils are only charged when they receive the meal)



#### COVID guidance

**COVID Flowchart** - Should my child be in school?

<u>Testing and isolation</u> - When should we test and isolate?



If you are unsure or have any questions please get in touch. Please keep us informed of any developments or reasons for absence. Thank you for your support.

Please help support your child reading to them and with them as often as possible at home.

## Keeping in touch

Pupils will complete work (home / school) and keep in touch via **Google classrooms** 

Email me - david.roe@brynteg.ysgolccc.cymru

Unscheduled or face to face parent / staff meetings will not be able to take place at present to help keep everyone safe.

Thank you for your support. I look forward to working with you all in the year ahead.

Mr Roe